Minutes of Board Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

The meeting was held at President Tony DeLuca’s residence on March 6, 2004 from 8:00 to 9:00 PM.  Attending were: 

Tony DeLuca, President

Larry Cosgriff, Vice President

Bill Prevallet, Treasurer

Tim Shea, Secretary

Mary Hanlon, member ARC

Alan Nobiling, member ARC

Agenda:  see headings below.

New Residents’ Information

Secretary Shea advised that he contacted each new neighbor upon arrival, provided a copy of the latest edition of the Ardmore Oaks Directory, and asked permission to include the information for the new residents in the next update.  Shea indicated that the next update would be issued by the end of March, and the goal would be to obtain e-mail addresses from all neighbors.

Fence on Old Stone Fence Road Cul de Sac

The recollection of the Board members is that the split rail fence on the verge of the cul de sac and the derelict dish antenna were constructed by the homeowner whose house is located on Rutledge Street behind the cul de sac, and who at one time thought that he owned about half the land occupied by the cul  de sac.  He has attempted to build a barrier across the far half of the cul de sac, but was ordered by the court to tear the barrier down.  The remainders of this misconception are the split rail fence and the dish antenna.  It was agreed that Mickie Shea would try to identify the property owner and Vice President  Cosgriff would contact him to verify that the fence and antenna had been abandoned.

Mok Yang Church Public Hearing

Treasurer Prevallet reported on the application of the Mok Yang Church in a Public Hearing before the Board of Zoning Appeals.  The hearing is to be held on Tuesday, March 23, 9 AM, at the Board Auditorium, Lobby Level, Fairfax County Government Center, 12000 Government Center Parkway.  A mailing on the application and the hearing was prepared by President DeLuca on March 1, 2004 and sent to every HOA member.  

The proposed development is located at 6608 Little Ox Road, easterly of Route 123, and a westerly parcel owned by the church abuts the property of several HOA members.  The westerly parcel consists of about 3.3 acres in natural state, is located on the westerly side of Route 123, and is proffered in the application as a conservation easement area to sweeten the proposal for the development on the Little Ox Road parcel.   The BZA staff analysis of the application will be available on or about March 16, 2004, at which time there will be another HOA meeting called.

Treasurer Prevallet and President DeLuca at this meeting will coordinate the individuals from the HOA who will attend and speak at the Public Hearing, and see that the names are registered with the BZA office.  The speakers will include President DeLuca and no more than two other HOA members.   All HOA members who can (given the morning hour) will be encouraged to attend.

ARC Actions

No report was received from the ARC representatives present.  All ARC work is current.

Open Discussion

After about 15 minutes of open discussion the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM.

Distribution: Attendees; Mickie Shea

HOA-BoardpMeeting-3062004.doc

1

